District Councillor Update – Barford PC Meeting – January 7th - 2015

South Lea Barn

Further to complaints from parishioners at the December meeting re continuous generator noise emanating from the property. I have contacted Councillor Ray Jelf who represents South Newington and also the CDC Planning Dept for an update. Michelle Jarvis at CDC Planning is dealing with the issue, the owner has advised her that the usual ‘silent’ generator is away being repaired and a replacement generator is responsible for the current noise pollution, this will be replaced once the original ‘silent’ generator is repaired.

Damage to Barford Bridge

I have contacted Mr Chris Softley at OCC Highways who is responsible for bridges in the dept to advise when repairs are scheduled, no response to date so am following up.

Clearing of roadside drains and gulleys

I have contacted Mr Gordon Kelman at OCC Highways who is responsible for drains in the dept to arrange a site visit to schedule much needed clearing of roadside drains and gulleys at the bridge, no response to date so following up post Christmas.
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